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The McLoughlin Falls project will acquire fee title ownership (and/or Conservation Easement) on priority lands in this "last-best" reach of the Okanogan River.  The target ownership contains approximately 160 acres of floodplain, riparian, lowland, and upland habitats, with over 1.1 miles of undeveloped shoreline, off-channel habitats, wetlands, and riparian vegetation. 

The project lands contain high quality riparian habitats along side channels of the Okanogan River in an area known for spawning salmon and some steelhead.  Pasture lands in the floodplain occupy the downstream portions of the project lands, where there is the potential for substantial riparian restoration work in the future.  Uplands of rocky cliffs and shrub steppe are part of the overall ranch acreage and would be a part of the purchase by WDFW.  Landowner wishes to include these lands, and match funds could be applied here if necessary.
Approximate Acreage on the Wilson Property:  
Project lands fall into three basic categories, Riparian and floodplain – east and west of the railroad grade, and Uplands.
Riparian and Floodplain west of RR grade          70
Riparian and Floodplain east of RR grade
25
Upland                                                                  65
A railroad grade crosses the lower floodplain area, which could interrupt some flood flows, but in high water, flooding occurred behind the grade as indicated in historic aerial photos (see grant presentation PPt).  Future restoration opportunities may exist in providing flood way access through the RR grade. (Note: The RR grade is far from the river and does not interfere with normal riparian or floodplain function in most years.)  
The project would protect this area from residential and agricultural development that would have extensive negative impacts to the high quality conditions that now exist.  These off-channel features provide key habitats for many fish and wildlife species, including anadromous fish (steelhead and summer Chinook), neotropical migratory songbirds, amphibians, and wetland mammals. The project is within a Category 2 watershed and has spawning habitat for summer Chinook and some steelhead.  This project supports landscape-scale cooperative conservation efforts in North Central WA and has been a priority for many years.  The land is currently subdivided and road access exists.  The landowner (Wilson) is interested and motivated to fulfill a transaction.  SRF reviewers in 2009 approved funding for the initial phase of this transaction.  This grant would enable the purchase and therefore long term protection of this important parcel.

Protection actions in this reach of the Okanogan River are identified in the Upper Columbia Salmon Recovery Plan as a high priority action.  This project supports this effort. 
